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39t NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT OF THE GIRL SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES
TO: Heads of Public Elementary and Secondary Schools

All Others Concerned

j Please be informed of the attached DepEd Memorandum No. 191, s. 2016
for your guidance and information.

LEILANI S N CUNANAN, CESO VI
Officer —-In- Charge
Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
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pEd MEMORANDUM
No. 19

» 8. 2016
3972 NATIONAL ENCAMPMENT OF THE GIRL SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES

To: Regional Directors
Schools Division Superintendents
Public Secondary School Heads
All Others Concerned

1. The Girl Scouts of the Philippines (GSP) will hold its 39w National
Encampment with the theme Pamaskong Handog sa Inang Kalikasan (Christmas
Gifts for Mother Earth) from December 1 to 6, 2016 at the Josefa Llanes Escoda
National Program and Training Center, Palayan City, Nueva Ecija. This will be hosted
by the GSP Central Luzon Region.

2. The Encampment aims to:

a. enable the participants to stimulate real enjoyment and
appreciation of the outdoors through progressive camping experiences;
b. allow them to express their appreciation for outdoor living, and concern
for the environment;
develop their resourcefulness, initiative and self-reliance;
provide them with new and interesting experiences with the
opportunity to acquire new skills;
. develop their physical and mental well-being; and
let them demonstrate cooperation, teamwork, friendship and fun
among their co-participants.
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3. The campers will experience exciting and adventure-filled activities which will
take place not only in the campsite but also at the Fort Magsaysay.

4. In view of this, each of the 97 GSP Councils is encouraged to send eight senior
girl scouts (high school) and one troop leader who will serve as the chaperone of the
girls scouts, and participate in the National Troop Leaders Forum on the same dates.

3. All participating girl scouts and troop leaders, as well as those who will serve
as camp staff are allowed to attend this event.

6. For more information, all concerned may contact Ms. Ginnie W. Oribiana,
Program Director, Girl Scouts of the Philippines—National Headquarters, 901 Padre
Faura Street, Ermita, Manila at telephone nos. (02) 523-8331 to 42 locals 212 and
221 and mobile phone no. 0908-885-6172.

7. Immediate dissemination of this Memorandum is desired.
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LEO. GTOLIS BRIONES

Secretary
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